
 
 

Memorandum 
Sept. 17, 2020 

 
 
To:  File 
 
From:  Mike Turcott, Transportation Planning Specialist 

 
Subject: TR-191059 – Thurston County 

Completion of Grade Crossing Protective Fund (GCPF) Project 
Old Highway 99 – USDOT 085778L 
  

On March 12, 2020, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (UTC) awarded a 
GCPF grant totaling $11,752.00 to Thurston County to fund a portion of project related to 
upgrading warning signs at the Old Highway 99 undercrossing near Offut Lake in Thurston 
County, (USDOT 396437C). The estimated cost of the entire project was $127,139.06. 
 
On Sept. 16, 2020, Thurston County submitted a request for reimbursement in the amount of 
$16,946.02. Rail Safety staff inspected the crossing and confirmed that the installation was 
completed according to the specifications outlined in the order approving the grant.  
 
Please close this docket.  
 
 
 


